
ORGANIZATION OF THE SECOND AND SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS OF THE 

DURBAN FORUM ON CAPACITY-BUILDING UNDER THE SBI 

Views from Parties on specific issues to be considered at the second meeting of the 

Durban Forum and on the potential enhancement of the organization of the Durban 

Forum on capacity building. 

Submission by Algeria 

Algeria congratulates the UNFCCC Secretariat for organizing the first meeting of the Durban 

Forum on Capacity Building, which provides an adequate space addressing this issue, as an 

important one for many developing countries and sharing their views on the establishment of 

a work program. 

Algeria welcomes also the organization of the second meeting of the above Forum that must 

serve as an opportunity to raise adequate solutions on specific matters. In this context, we 

underline the necessity to implement capacity building activities at the national level, taking 

into account best practices and successful stories.  

Thesecond meeting of the Duran Forum on Capacity Building shall follow the same format as 

the first. More time should be allocatedto possible actions to be implemented within countries 

with similarities. Discussions should be focused on: 

- Synergies between stakeholders, programs and action dealing with CapacityBuilding; 

- Preparation and implementation of NAPS,  

- Mitigation, in some key areaslike renewable energy technologies, sustainable low-carbon 

development pathways, etc. 

- Improving efficiency in the preparation of the NAMAs by developing countries. 

- Research and development. 

- The link with the issue of technology transfer. 

- Financial support. 

- Monitoring and review. 

- The role of the privatesector andcivil society. 

- Summary of presentations,discussions and possible recommendations. 


